
 
 

LEARN Appoints Kerry Mobley as New Chief Executive 
Officer 
 

(Lubbock Texas) April 1, 2024 - LEARN is pleased to announce the selection of Kerry Mobley 
as the President & Chief Executive Officer by the LEARN Board of Directors. Mobley was 
chosen from a field of 91 applicants during a recent national search.  

 

Mobley brings over 21 years of experience in the Information Technology and Research & 
Education Networking fields. She was appointed as LEARN’s Interim CEO in June 2023 and 
prior to that role, she served as LEARN’s Treasurer & Chief Financial Officer since 2017. During 
her time as CFO, Mobley presided over LEARN’s entire resource portfolio, financial 
management, operating budget, audit engagements, and she led both LEARN’s internal 
Finance Team and the Finance Committee (comprised of Board of Directors). In her new role as 
CEO, she will lead efforts to shape and realize the organization’s strategic initiatives while 
meeting the evolving needs of the LEARN community through the next generation of the 
network for the organization.  

 

“The CEO Search Committee reviewed and interviewed candidates from around the country, 
and through a highly collaborative process, we are thrilled to make this announcement to the 
community,” says Frank Feagans, Chair of the LEARN Board of Directors. “Kerry brings with her 
a wealth of knowledge and experience and we feel strongly she is the right person to lead the 
LEARN organization into the next generation.” 

 

“As someone who deeply trusts and believes in our team’s capabilities, stepping into the role of 
President and CEO is an honor. Over the years, I have witnessed their dedication, expertise, 
and passion in supporting our members and fulfilling LEARN’s mission. I am grateful to the 
Board of Directors for the opportunity to lead LEARN as we move into the future together,” Kerry 
Mobley stated. 

 

Mobley currently serves as the Treasurer of the Quilt Executive Committee and is an alum of 
the MOR Associates Leadership Development Program. She received a Master of Business 
Administration from Wayland Baptist University and a Bachelor of Business Administration from 
Tarleton State University.  

 

 

   


